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We had a very sad loss this month when Louise Stocking died.  
Our very sincere condolences to Pam and Donald her parents. 
 
The 80th Anniversary of D Day on 6 June 2024, was commemo-
rated well on both sides of the Channel, and covered well on 
the tv.  The event among the war graves at Bayeux was particu-
larly beautiful.  We had a lovely Kit and Knatter topping to the 
post box (very many thanks to them for all their commemora-
tions) showing the Jeeps, the men and the C 47s flying over, 
and we had the flags out on the chain link, plus Jane Jacksons 
decorations to her porch, shown in the centre pages of this edi-
tion. 
 
On the 6th, I went to the Para drop at Upottery where the Band 
of Brothers 101st Airbourne flew from, and indeed one of the 
C47s was one that flew from there on the day. 
 
On the Moor we now have fi-
bre connected after a long wait.  
Others here await further con-
nections I believe. 
 
Simon Spencer 
simons@talatoncalendar.com 
Editor 

Next issue is 10
th

 July ‘24 

October Issue is 10
th

 Sept ’24  
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Editorial 

mailto:simons@talatoncalendar.com


Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 01404 47566 

Email simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 07973 653758 

Talaton Calendar Contact us 
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Information 

Talaton Neighbourhood Watch Contacts. 
See our page on the parish website for terms of reference, 

recent appeals and lots of useful web links. 
 

Farm co-ordinator:  Anywhere across Talaton Parish 
 

Andrea Down    Tel: 01404 823042 
 

Central: Talaton Inn to Harris Farm, up to The Forge House and back to the Inn: 
 

Jan/Andy May    Tel: 01404 822526  \  talatonnhw@gmail.com 
 

Woodmans Orchard and Orchard Hill:  
 

Steve Spratt     Tel: 01404 822461 
 

West end: Stoney Court to Lower Westcott Farm: 
 

Jan/Andy May    Tel: 01404 822526  \  talatonnhw@gmail.com 
 

The Moor Talaton House to Laurel Cottage:  
 

Chris Harwood    Tel: 07709 080439 
 

Newtown: Moorhayes Court to Railway Cottages: 
 

Helen/John Reeves   Tel 07501 172012  \  NewtownNHwatch@gmail.com  
 

Lashbrook Road, Rydon Farm to Ivy Cottages: 
 

Sarah/Laurence Wood Tel    Tel: 07756 957452 
 

Talewater Hill farm to river Tale:  
 

Sarah/Laurence Wood   Tel: 07756 957452 
 

Escot Beacon Cottages to Fairmile:  
 

Carol & Mike Needham   Email: tnhw.escot@yahoo.com 
 

Larkbeare: Beacon Cross to Larkbeare Grange: 
 

Julia & Charlie Hutchings   Tel: 07762 574915 



TALATON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Please find below the list of names and telephone numbers of your current Parish Coun-
cillors for Talaton. Should you have matters to raise please feel free to contact one of 
them. You are also reminded that the first part of any Parish Council Meeting is an open 
forum for all residents to air their views. 
 

Christine McIntyre (Parish Clerk) 01404 814128\clerk.talatonpc@btinternet.com 
Patricia Lenehan (Chairman) 07816 452083\Chair.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Gerri Hawkins (Vice Chairman) 01404 822267\Gerrihawkins.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Andrew Peters   07855 452695\andrewpeters.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Karen Walker     \karenwalker.talatonpc@gmail.com 
VACANCY     
Richard Bos    01404 822556\richardbos.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Sarah Wood    07756 957452\sarahwood.talatonpc@outlook.com 

 

EDDC for Tale Vale Ward 
Richard Jefferies    richard.jefferies@eastdevon.gov.uk  
 

Devon County Councillor - for Whimple & Blackdown 
Iain Chubb    01297 35468/07932 459595\iain.chubb@devon.gov.uk 
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Talaton Toddlers 
Parents and Babies Get Together 

Either within the Church in the North Aisle Room 
or if weather permits OUTSIDE on the Church Green 
bring your own chair and drink but wherever we are  

cake is provided 
Fridays 5th and 19th July 2024 

10.30am – 12noon 
Join us in friendship 

RSVP 01404 822482 email: peppiashaw@gmail.com 

http://slcbookboy.files.wordpress.com/2013/12/penguins.gif


Services for July 
 
14th July Morning  Worship    10am     Followed by refreshments 

21st July Morning  Worship    10am     Followed by refreshments 

28th July HC Patronal Service 10am     Followed by refreshments 

 

All the services at  the other churches in th Benefice are displayed 

in our church porch. 

 

Midweek Coffee Morning  

 

Wednesday  10th July 

Between 10.30am and noon. 

In the North Aisle Room 

 

Come and join us for non-stop chat, laughs and good 

company.        All welcome 

 

 

 

NEWSFLASH:    The Village BBQ is back 
 

With even bigger and better prizes: including donations 

from:- The Pig at Combe: Larkbeare Grange: The Talaton Inn: 

Talaton Community Shop and others! 

 

Saturday 13th July    Be there !!! 
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St James the Great 
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TALATON PARISH HALL 
100 CLUB 

 

Please find below the draw for June 2024 
 

The draw for June was made by Barry Wright 
 

The winners were: 
1st  No32. Martin Mitchell.  £50 
2nd  No44. Gordon Pring.   £25 
3rd  No23  Gerry Hawkins   £10 

 

There are currently ONE Numbers available at present should 
someone is interested in joining.  Please phone Steve Spratt on 
01404 822461 or e-mail stevespratt@btinternet.com  Annual Sub-
scription is still £12. 
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Rainfall at the Cobblers & Parish Hall 100 Club 

Rainfall at the Cobblers in Talaton During May 
 

May started with thunderstorms in most parts of southern England, and I 
measured 40ms or just over 1 ½ inches on the very first day of the month. 
The 2nd week was more settled, however and the last 2 weeks were wet 
with 48ms or nearly 2 inches falling during the week starting 21st. 
 
According to the Met Office the UK experienced its warmest May since 
records began in 1884. 
 
Rainfall over the most of the UK was above average with some places 
seeing over 1/3 more than average. 
 
Here in Talaton I recorded 146ms or 3.8 inches, last year we only had 
64ms or just over 2inches. 
 
This May we had 146 or 3.8inches, there were 20 days with no rain and 
our yearly total now stands at 25.8inches  
 

ANNE BOLES 

mailto:stevespratt@btinternet.com
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Jobs for July 

 
Weed regularly.  Remember     
the old saying, “One year’s 
seeding, seven years weeding.”   
 
 
Water veg such as lettuces and 

cabbages to help prevent bolting or at least delay it.  Net peas, 
brassicas and soft fruit against birds. 
 
Pinch out the tops of climbing beans when they reach the tops of 
their supports so that they don’t grow too long and become tan-
gled and top heavy. 
 
Feed tomatoes and peppers and don’t forget to keep picking out 
tomato side shoots unless you have tomatoes like Tumbling Tom. 
Dry out garlic, onions and shallots by gently loosening the soil 
around the roots eventually lift the bulbs and lay them on the 
ground to dry.  Weather permitting! 
 
Keep dead heading flowers to prolong their flowering period. 
Then sit back enjoy the fruits of your labour and think about 
what to enter in the show.  Don’t forget it is on 3rd August.  Re-
member it is free to enter and don’t forget the new class, all you 
photographers.  Help to make this year’s show the best yet by en-
tering as many exhibits as you can. 
 
Please would all those clever people who won Cups and 
Trophies last year, kindly return these to Pam W or 
Chris Harwood before the end of the month. 
 
Happy Gardening 
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ROBOTS Red Coat Tour of the Quay in Exeter 
 

24th May ROBOTs went on a Heritage walk on the Quay in Exeter, 

with the tour Guide Sue, seen centre in the picture. 

We started in Colleton Crescent, which was at the edge of 

Exeter when built, overlooking the river valley.  The quay 

built up and the gradually industrialising area beyond, was 

much to the consternation of those in Colleton Crescent. 

The Quay in its various forms over the years served Exeter 

well, and became one of the focusses of the Onedin Line tv 

series of the 1970s.  We progressed then to the Customs 

House, which is always open, and ended up in the very nice 

restaurant at the end of the suspension bridge shown above. 



Car, Light Commercial, Servicing, 
Pre-MOT’s, Bodywork. 

2 Silverleigh 
Talaton 
Exeter 
EX5 2RB 
01404 822784 

Talewater Works 
Talaton 
Exeter 

EX5 2RT 
01404 851043 
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Tel: 01404 823550  Mobile: 07880 797613  www.sidvalleytreesurgery.co.uk 
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Talaton Knit & Natter 

The Parish Hall Café 
 

On Tuesday Mornings 10-12.  It is hoped to continue these Tuesday 
mornings after the summer break.  Look out for the signboard outside 
the Hall to see if it is on…. 
 

Come and support us.  Its very pleasant and very easy, with nice coffee 
and lovely cake!  
 

Aid of Parish Hall funds 
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Talaton Parish Council Report 

The following are major items from the minutes but a full copy of the minutes 
may be viewed on both Parish Noticeboards and on the Parish Web site 
www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
INFORMATION FROM THE MEETING OF 5TH JUNE  2024 
TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATION 24/1029/AGR APPLICANT: 
MR & MRS TUCKER PROPOSAL: PROPOSED AGRICULTURAL BARN 
LOCATION: SEWAGE WORKS TALATON 
The Council RESOLVED to support the application as it considered  the proposed 
barn to be an improvement, sustainable and in keeping with other agricultural build-
ings. Proposed by Cllr Walker   and seconded by the Chair 
 
VILLAGE GREEN (THE MOOR) UPDATE RE VONEUS BROADBAND 
The Clerk provided an update regarding the Council`s insurers and the referral to 
DAS UK Group. When she had further information she would report back.  
 
PARISH MAINTENANCE: ITEMS REQUIRING ATTENTION AND UP-
DATE ON ITEMS REPORTED  AND TO AGREE ANY FINANCIAL PROVI-
SION (IF APPLICABLE) 
i. i.A Parishioner had sent the Clerk a video of the deluge of water coming off 

the fields  near Talaton Barns. The video  had been forwarded to councillors 
and Kyle at DCC . It was understood that maize had recently been planted in 
the field concerned which it was believed would not alleviate the flooding 
problem. There was also a nearby culvert which the Vice-Chair`s husband had 
recently cleared, but the culvert would not stop  the sheer force of the water 
coming off the field and onto the highway. There was still debris remaining 
on the road surface.  The Clerk would liaise further with Kyle about these 
matters. However  the Council was already aware that he had arranged a 
meeting with the land agent/tenant farmer in an attempt to rectify some of the 
issues. The Council appreciated all his efforts in trying to  deal with the many 
issues.  

ii. ii. Most of the potholes along the Escot straight had been filled, but there were 
still some that needed attention. 

iii. iii.The Clerk had re-reported the water issue on the road  opposite  the Parish 
Hall to Kyle.  He  was of the view that despite SWW denying responsibility it 
was likely that the leak was coming from SWW apparatus. He further  advised 
that he would  continue to monitor the situation, however with limited funding 
DCC was unlikely to carry out work at this location as funding had to be pri-
oritised. It was understood that SWW contractors had been seen in the vicinity 
recently  

iv. IV.The pothole opposite  the phone box had been filled 
v. V.Potholes have been reported to DCC (at Beacon Cross to Talaton Farm 

Cross) which DCC has confirmed is on their `to do` list 

http://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/


vi. The Clerk had reported to Kyle  the damaged  tree on the highway by the Es-
cot straight where all the pot hole problems have been Kyle had  been advised 
of the raised footpath between the steps at Orchard Close towards Beech 
House, next to the pub. The Council has raised this issue before but this time 
had emphasised the safety risk that it posed to the elderly residents of the bun-
galows at Orchard Close and the adjacent property Bankside, many of whom 
are disabled or with limited mobility. Since the footpath was dug up for infra-
structure some years ago, it slopes down towards the road, making it difficult 
and frightening for these residents to use, exposing them to the risk of a fall 
onto the road 3-4 feet below.   

vii. A sign had appeared at the gated entrance to Talaton House advising of a road 
closure in  Sep 2023!  The Chair and Cllr Walker had reversed the sign and 
requested it be collected. The matter was in hand 

viii. A damaged chevron safety sign was lying on the verge of the railway bridge 
(as you leave Talaton heading to Fairmile).  This needed to be re-sited  in the 
correct position urgently and had already been reported to Kyle 

ix. The white line at Bittery Cross had not been reinstated (crash site).  However 
the Clerk had referred this to Kyle`s predecessor some months ago and he was 
of the view this was low priority.  The Clerk  would again raise the issue with 
Kyle.  

x. The `Slow` road markings at Hillside and at the top of Beacon Hill had worn 
away.  The Clerk to request of DCC  if they could be re-painted.   

xi. The Clerk to write to all Hillside residents requesting that the driver of the 
large lorry parked on the highway at weekends, be parked on the carpark 
available at Hillside.  The parking of the vehicle on the section of narrow 
highway was clearly  a h&s issue causing potential problems  for all vehicles 
travelling along that section road if it was to remain in situ 

xii. A dangerous pothole had been located between Beacon Cross and New Barn 
Lane which the Clerk will report to DCC 

xiii. The ornaments on the grass verge at Newtown were causing further concern.  
The Clerk advised that this had been considered previously by DCC who in 
response  had advised that the verge was not maintainable highway and there-
fore it could not do anything about the problem.  Cllr Walker agreed to take 
some photographs which she would e-mail to the Clerk and the Clerk would 
contact DCC again 

xiv. Two small oak tree plants were growing out of the of the railway  bridge (as 
you leave Talaton heading to Fairmile).  The Clerk to contact Network Rail to 
deal with the matter 

 
TO REPORT ANY DELEGATED DECISIONS OF THE COUNCIL  
a.24/0600/LBC  Dr Rafik Taibjee - Stoney Court Talaton Exeter EX5 2RJ – Reten-
tion of re-rendering on north, south, east and west elevations  
The Council`s comments relayed to EDDC and which were endorsed at the meeting 
were:-  `The Parish Council strongly supports the application as the work to the 
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Talaton Parish Council Report Cont’d 

building allows it to breathe thus eliminating damp that had built up from the previ-
ous renovation due to incorrect materials having been used. The work also ensures 
that Stoney Court maintains its historical significance and is fully in keeping with the 
architecture`. 
 
I.TELEPHONE BOX – TO CONSIDER FURTHER THE POSSESSORY TI-
TLE APPLICATION AND THE  HISTORY OF GRASS CUTTING 
The Clerk had checked old Minutes, invoices and had made contact with the former 
clerk and current grass cutting contractors to establish if there was any clear evi-
dence that the Council over the past twelve years had either instructed parishioners/
contractors to cut the grass and that the area on which the telephone box and bench 
were sited, had been under the Council`s sole control for the past 12 years.  The 
Clerk had prepared a schedule of the information she had obtained which had been e
-mailed to councillors.  The Council AGREED that the evidence was insufficient 
and would not satisfy a possessory title application made to the Land Registry.  
Therefore the  decision of the Council at its April 2024 meeting (to start the twelve 
year time line from that date (as its contractor would be responsible for the grass 
cutting of the area)) was reaffirmed 
 
CO-OPTION UPDATE 
The vacancy had now been advertised as the date for 10 electors to request a poll had 
passed  with no such request having been made.  The Clerk at the meeting passed 
application packs to the Chair which she could make available to interested parties. 
The position had also been advertised on the website (where application forms could 
be downloaded), noticeboards, Talaton Talk and would shortly be advertised  in the 
Calendar.  The closing date for applications was 30th June as it was hoped a new 
councillor could be co-opted at the July meeting.  However the date could be extend-
ed. 

HORTON SOLAR FARM COMMUNITY BENEFIT FUND-  UPDATE  
Chloe Hood – Head of Communications & Engagement at Aura Power had advised 
that it was anticipated that Talaton would  be a beneficiary of the community benefit 
fund, as a proportion of the development was within Talaton Parish. Aura were  yet 
to firm up the administration details, however typically this would be  administered 
by the majority host parish council which was Whimple. Chloe would be in touch 
again in due course following discussions with Whimple Parish Council. The infor-
mation was noted by the Council.  Cllr Bos also mentioned another solar farm which 
may benefit the parish financially (Paytherden Solar Farm) and this information was 
also noted. 
 
DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING – 3RD JULY 2024 



Recycling Centre 

The Bowd, Sidmouth 

Summer 

(Apr  -  Sept) 

Winter 

(Oct  -  Mar) 

Monday  -  Friday 9:00  -  5:00 9:00  -  4:30 

Saturday & Sunday 10:00  -  6:00 10:00  -  4:30 

Open all year round (Except Christmas Day, Boxing Day & New Year’s Day) 
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LIVE MUSIC AT PARISH HALL 
 

Phil Green is a solo guitarist with a ‘band sound’ living in 

the heart of Devon, that plays at events in and around Devon 
and Cornwall.  He is coming to the Parish Hall on evening on 

14th September. 
 

Refer to the next issue for timings and costs, bear with us, as we 
await more information.. 

 

His events include weddings, 40th, 50th, 60th, 70th birthday parties, 
wedding anniversaries, dances, pub evenings, new years parties. 

He  plays a wide range of music from new and old bands including 
The Eagles, Coldplay, Ed Sheeran, Queen, Elvis Presley, Elton John, 
John Denver, Van Morrison, Roy Orbison, George Ezra, The Beatles, 

plenty of country hits and old-time ballroom music (if preferred). 
Be a good evening!  
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Tel:       01404 812233 

Email:      fairmilecattery@aol.com  

Website:  www.fairmilecattery.co.uk 

* NEW OWNERSHIP * 

• Visit & appreciate both the 
superior facilities and the 
quality service we provide 
& see why our customers 
keep returning to us! 

• Awarded 5-Star***** by 
the local licensing authority 

• Don’t forget to keep your 
cat’s vaccinations up to 
date - check now! 

mailto:fairmilecattery@aol.com
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Local Information 

Useful Phone Numbers 
 

Otter St Mary District Help Scheme    01404 813041 

The Coleridge Medical Centre     01404 814447 

Ottery St. Mary Hospital     01404 816000 

Hall Booking Secretary (Phil Deacon)    01404 822300 

Police (to report a crime – non urgent)    101 

Talaton Inn       01404 822214 

Talaton Community Shop & Post Office   01404 822084 

Parish Priest (Marc Kerslake)     01404 822525 

Bell Ringing (Chris Trimmer)    07786 113687 or 01404 850831 

Talaton Calendar Editor (Simon Spencer)   07973 653758 

Talaton Calendar Production (Arnie James)   01404   47566 

Talaton Community Shop  
& Post Office Opening Times 

 

Shop Post Office 
 

 OPEN         CLOSE     OPEN  CLOSE  

Mon 9.00  -  1.30         

Tues 9.00   -   6.00            

Wed 9.00  -  6.00     2.00  4.00   

Thurs 9.00   -   6.00            

Fri 9.00  -  6.00          

Sat 9.00   -   1.00            

Sun 10.00      12.00             

Talaton Calendar Contact us 

Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 01404 47566 

Email: simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 07973 653758 
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News from Talaton Community Shop 



Talaton 
Community Shop 


